
AUGUST 28, 2011 

TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 
Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, Our next meeting will be on 

September 7 at 7p.m. Pro Life Breakfasts will resume on August 28 after 

the morning Masses. We will be serving breakfast burritos. We would like 

to thank everyone for their generosity toward Patrick Klekas in his send off 

to the seminary, Good Luck Patrick. We still have outstanding dues. Please 

take the time to send them in if you haven‟t already. Have a great week.   

God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

Choose Life - The life of Dr. Bernard Nathanson reminds us that change 

is always possible, even profound change. Science prompted him to 

publicly profess in 1974 that as director of “the largest abortion clinic in the 

Western world,” I had “in fact presided over 60,000 deaths.” He presented 

that reality in his film, “The Silent Scream” that captured the image of an 

unborn child shrinking from the surgical instruments of an abortionist, an 

image that Nathanson called, “the silent scream of a child threatened 

imminently with extinction.” (That more religious and political leaders may 

courageously speak out in defense of life, we pray...) 
WHY CATHOLIC? 

Why Catholic? Is a program to help adults deepen their Catholic Faith and connect 

their faith to their everyday lives. This year will cover living a Christian life. Sign 
ups will be after the Masses on October 1 and 2. Groups will begin October 8 and 9. 

The cost per year is $10 to pay for the books. 

For more information, please call Cathy at 738-8770. 

New Young Women’s Group Beginning for 7 weeks 
“How to Find Your Soulmate” - Group will be for high school and college age young 

women, led by Grace (385-2793) and Ally (385-6436) and Amy Blair. Books are on 
sale for $2. The group will begin on September 1 from 6:00pm - 8pm in the Youth 

Room. If you have questions, please call Grace or Ally. 
Confirmation and First Communion Photos - 

You can pick up Confirmation and First Communion pictures in the 

Religious Education office during the week, Monday - Thursday, from 9am 

- 5pm or call 738-8770. 

 

Top Music countdown - The JuLY Music Countdown is available online. 

You can review 25 of the hottest songs on the charts (including links to 

lyrics and videos). This is a great resource for parents. Simply go to 

www.cornerstonemedia.org , click to the Top Music Countdown 

Subscribers‟ link at the top of the page and enter username: tmc1618, and 

user password: stjoe1618. 

  

Religious Education Classes - Register for the 2011-12 classes before July 31st 

and receive a $10 discount. Registration for grades K through 12 can be done at 

the Religious Education office Monday through Thursday from 9:00am - 

5:00pm. Registration closes September 7th. No registration will be taken after 

this date. For further information call 738-8770. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

Olimpia Zataray     Lynn Gregory         Ruth Leniz              Sam Glandon         

Cliff Ferry              Beth Aicher            Helen Anthony       John Urdaneta        

Earlene Larsen        Ilene Gonzales       Vaughn Mueller      Palmira Reyes        

Juan Uriaguereca    Mike Santina          Luz Herrera            Tristan Killoy         

Milad Zayat            Cecile Johnston      Rose Badra             Mary Damele          

Steve Feasel           Ann Chester           Charlie Alires         Marilyn Simmons   

Rito Cabrales           John Naungayan     Savina Valtierra     Nestor Vigil 

Patty Sharp              Ted Wilton             Rick Wilton 

Please let the parish office know of your loved one‟s recovery, so that his/her 

name may be removed from the list. 

 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank       KFC 

and STEPHANIE REYES, Cosmetologist.. Please patronize these and all of 

our bulletin advertisers. 

 

  

BAPTISM CLASSES - English Classes - Class I and II will be September 21 

and 28 at 6:00pm in Thomas Hall. Spanish Class - Class will be September 24 

at 6:00pm in Columbus Hall. 

WINGS - The Women‟s faith sharing group will resume meeting on Thursday, 

September 8 from 9:30 - 11:30am in Thomas Hall.  We will be reading and 

discussing the book Truth for Your Mind Love for Your Heart by Alfred 

McBride, O.Praem. All women of the parish are welcome. Come share and 

grow in your faith. Bring a friend. For more info, please call 738-8770. 

         
Religious Education Classes - Registration for grades K - 12 can be done after 

all the Masses on Sunday outside the church this weekend or you can register 

during the week at the religious education office. Registration closes September 

7. No registrations will be taken after this date. Call 738-8770. 

 

Catechists’ Orientation Meeting - There will be a meeting for all catechists 

on Tuesday, September 6 at 4:30pm in Mater Dei Hall. Information and 

material needed for the coming year will be discussed and handed out at this 

time. 

R.C.I.A.   2011/2012 

 
Very soon now we will begin our RCIA program, in which we invite non-Catholics to 

come and learn about our Catholic Church, and, if called to do so, become members of 
our Catholic Church through the Easter sacraments. This year, the program will run on 

Tuesday evenings, from 6:30 - 8:00 pm, again in Columbus Hall. 

Please take advantage of this program and invite someone in our community to 'Come 
and See' what we are about as Catholics. If you prefer, I can invite that person or persons 

on your behalf. Just fill in the short form below and drop it off at the parish office, put it 

in the mail, or place it in the collection basket at Mass. 
 

Father Dan, 

Please invite (Name) ……………………………………(Phone) …….....……… 
(Address)…………………………………………………………………………. 

To participate in the RCIA Program in September (Tuesdays at 6:30pm) 

My name is: ……………………………………………   Phone: ……………… 
Check one:  (  )  You may use my name when inviting this person 

                     (  )  I wish to remain anonymous 

 
Coffee and Doughnut Sundays will resume in October due to 

Parish and community activities in September. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

August 29 
Mon.   Aug.29  - 12:10pm  + Guy Aguirre, Jr.               - Mary Goicoechea & 

Family 
Mon.   Aug.29  -   2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   Aug.30  -    NO LITURGY 

Wed.   Aug.31  - 12:10pm   + Maria Sanchez/Antonio Pulizo - Martha Sanchez 
Thurs .Sept.  1  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.      Sept.  2 - 12:10pm  + Stanley Griswold               - Lou Arano 

Sat.      Sept. 3  -   5:00pm    + Emil Matys                      - Ken & Lillian 
Sun.     Sept. 4  -   8:00am      FOR THE PARISH 

Sun.     Sept. 4  - 10:00am  + Jesus Espinoza                 - His Family 

Sun. (Spanish)  - 12:00pm  + Miguel Roberto Rizo       - His Children 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.)  -   4:00pm     Communion Service 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF Aug. 29 
Mon.   1 Thes 4:13-18      Ps 96:1,3-5,11-13      Mk 6:17-29 

Tue.  1 Thes 5:1-6,9-11      Ps 27:1,4,13-14      Lk 4:31-37 

Wed. Col 1:1-8      Ps 52:10-11      Lk 4:38-44 

Thur. Col 1:9-14      Ps 98:2-6      Lk 5:1-11 

Fri. Col 1:15-20       Ps 100:1-5      Lk 5:33-39 

Sat.  Col 1:21-23      Ps 54:3-4,6,8      Lk 6:1-5 

Sun. Ez 33:7-9    Ps 95:1-2,6-9    Rom 13:8-10    Mt 18:15-20 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our 

parish family and friends have contributed to the Church 

$6,128.00 for August 21, 2011  



P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)         C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  Aug. 22 Tue.  Aug. 
23 

Wed.  Aug. 
24 

Thur.  Aug. 
25 

Fri.  Aug. 26 Sat.  Aug. 27 Sun.  Aug. 28 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

2:00pm 

(Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 
 

6:00pm - 

8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Confirmation 

Class in T.H. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - 

T.O.P.S. in Y.R. 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

1:00 - 8:00pm - 

EUCHARISTIC 

ADORATION 

 

3:00pm - Finance 

Council meeting  

 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Charismatic Group 

in C.H. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Young Women‟s 

Group - Y.R. 

 

6:00pm - Legion 

of Mary in Church 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

 
 

11:00am- AA in 

C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - G.A. in 

C.H. (934-7297) 

 

7:00pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

Church 

 
 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIONS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 
 

 

6:30pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - MISA 

EN ESPANOL 

 

3:30pm - Spanish Prayer 

Group in C.H. 
 

4:00pm - Spring 

Creek Liturgy 

 
 
 

Dear Members of St. Joseph's Parish: 

   From the beginnings of Christianity the making of a spiritual pilgrimage 

has had a special place in the life of the believing community. Before the 

Church was able to be legally visible in public in Rome, the believers met 

underground in the catacombs, and it was there that they buried the 

martyrs, those who died for the faith. The tombs of the martyrs became a 

place for pilgrimage, when Christians would visit and pray, inviting the 

intercession of the martyr who was interred, because it was believed that 

these martyrs were now with their Lord in Heaven.  

   When the Christian faith spread to Europe, many believers wanted to 

make a pilgrimage to the Holy Land, and to pray at those places associated 

with the earthly life of Christ and the Blessed Mother. Most popular was 

the pilgrimage to the city of Jerusalem itself, and in particular the Church 

of the Holy Sepulchre, encompassing the site of the crucifixion, and the 

tomb of Christ's resurrection. From this developed the "Stations of the 

Cross", where pilgrims would walk in the footsteps of Christ on the day of 

his crucifixion, from the court of Pontius Pilate to the hill of Calvary. 

   In the Middle Ages, when the Moslems drove out the Christians and 

occupied the Holy Land, it was no longer possible to make a pilgrimage 

there. In turn, this led to the Stations of the Cross being placed in Catholic 

churches in Europe - if people were denied the opportunity to journey to 

the Holy Land, then, in a sense, the Holy Land came to Europe in the form 

of the Stations of the Cross. 

   The purpose of a pilgrimage is not just to enhance the spiritual life of the 

believer, but also to bring blessings to those who could not journey with 

the pilgrim, especially the sick. 

   On September 7 we begin our parish pilgrimage to Rome and Italy. For 

those of you not traveling I want to take your special prayer intentions with 

me, and place them in prayer at the tomb of St. Peter and the tomb of 

Blessed Pope John Paul II in the Basilica of St. Peter's.  

   There is a special intentions box located at the church entrance. Please 

write out your intentions and place the paper in the box. Please do this 

before September 6 so that I can pack them for the journey. 

   Traveling with us also will be some of the ashes of the late Nora 

Hatfield. She so much wanted to be on this pilgrimage, but knew that she 

would not be alive by then. We agreed before her death that I would take 

some of her ashes to Rome and scatter them in that sacred place. 

   On another matter I would like you to consider assisting with our 

Religious Education Program (CCD). At the moment we need volunteers 

to assist with Grades 1, 3, 5 & 7. You may not feel that you have the 

qualifications necessary, but believe me it is not a difficult commitment, 

and you will get excellent support from our DRE, Cathy, and from the 

teacher's guide that will help you prepare for your class. I assure you that 

you will grow in your own spiritual life as a result of interacting with our 

young children and assisting them in understanding our Catholic faith. If 

you want to give it a try, please call Cathy at 738-8770, or see me. 

 God bless, Father Dan New Corner  

Dear St. Joseph‟s Family, 

   I want to thank everyone for all of your love, prayers, and generosity. 

Your actions displayed were overwhelming and I greatly appreciate 

everything you have done to help me on this journey. 

   Thank you Knights of Columbus and the Ladies Auxiliary for the ice 

cream socials, to every person who graciously gave me a gift for the 

seminary and to every person who anonymously gave me a gift. 

   I hope to get out personal „thank you‟ notes sometime in the near future. 

   I look forward to the times when I visit and can tell you of the wonderful 

experiences that are sure to come. Until then I will certainly have all of you 

in my prayers. 
God bless! - Patrick Klekas 
OUTSIDE PARISH 
Job Opportunity - The Tribunal of the Diocese of Reno needs secretary 

20 hrs. a week. Secretarial skills, computer skills, proficiency in English 

and Spanish writing & speaking preferred, days negotiable, good standing 

with church preferred, prior experience recommended. Apply to Judicial 

Vicar, Diocese of Reno, 290 S. Arlington Ave., #200, Reno, 89501 (Full 

resume and 3 letters of recommendation) 

“A Blessed Benefit” - Sept. 8, downtown Reno Ballroom, 5:30pm - 

cocktails, 7:00pm - dinner. Honoring Knights of Columbus with Bishop‟s 

Humanitarian Award. Live auction - silent auction-raffle-photos with 

Bishop Calvo. To reserve a table, call Laurie at 322-7073 x 224. 

St. Michael Catholic Church - Hosting visitors to the Reno 

Championship Air Races with camping sites, daily parking, breakfast, 

dinner and showers September 14-18. Contact parish office at 972-7362 or 

by email : camp@stmichaelreno.org 

The Women of St. Joseph, WSJ, will begin a new season on 

September 14 at 7:00pm in Mater Dei Hall. All women of the 

parish are welcome. Dues are $5.00/year. The WSJ meets once 

a month on the 2
nd

 Wednesday of the month. If you are looking 

to become more involved in parish life, please join us! 
 

Permanent Deacon Ordination 

Franklin Martinez 
September 17 - 11:00am 

St. Teresa of Avila 

Carson City 

Reception to follow 

All Parishioners invited to attend 

mailto:camp@stmichaelreno.org

